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PQ 21949/25 * To ask the Minister for Health for further information on the brief 
project description contained in the HSE Capital Plan 2025 described as “Galway City 
East Purchase and fit out of building in Galway City (BMR House, Parkmore). Decant 
Acute Services”; and if she will make a statement on the matter. -John Connolly 

Dear Deputy Connolly, 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of 
the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for 
response. 

BMR House Parkmore, Galway City East was purchased by the HSE in 2024. A feasibility 
study is currently underway to determine the extent of the energy upgrade works to be 
carried out to the building in line with the HSE’s Climate Action obligations.  

Following the completion of the necessary upgrade works, the intention is to decant non-
clinical services from the University Hospital Galway & Merlin Park campuses into the 
building. 

Yours sincerely 

Micheál Conneely 
Interim National Director 
Capital & Estates 


